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The Mayor called to order 
the December 2018 meeting of 
the Council of the Village of Ter-
race Park.  The Mayor’s first order 
of business was the swearing in of 
Dominique Saliba to the volunteer 
Emergency Medical Services De-
partment of the Village.  The Mayor 
and Mr. Maggard both congratu-
lated her and commented on the 
amount of experience she brings to 
the team.  

Mayor:  Mr. Tepe then read 
the names and thanked all of the 
many members of Village depart-
ments, boards, committees, and 
staff.  He noted that these residents 
and their service allow this Village 
to function at a very high level.  He 
also thanked Chief Hayhow for 
his work as Village Administrator, 
Hester Sullivan and Katie Lyons for 
their assistance, and all members of 
the Council.  Mayor Tepe then an-
nounced the creation of a new Vil-
lage app for smart phones that will 
be ready for use in early 2019.  

Submitted by Martha Lewis-Rassi

EMS:  The EMS Department 
responded to 131 emergency runs 
in 2018.  Chief Maggard mentioned 
that the new recruit class is sched-
uled to start on January 7 and will 
meet on Monday and Wednesdays 
from 9:30 am to 1:30 pm, a change 
from previous class meeting times.  
Six recruits have already commit-
ted to this class.  He is awaiting 
the results of a grant application 
for a Zoll 12-lead cardiac monitor 
that will greatly help with cardiac 
events as well as providing needed 
technologies for assessments of vi-
tal signs.  

Police Chief/Village Admin-
istrator:  Leaf pick-up has ended 
with 91 loads being collected, 
12 more than the prior year.  The 
Mayor thanked Chief Hayhow for 
his assistance with the Village tree 
lighting in early December. 

Planning/Zoning:  A meeting 
will be held in January to continue 
to review all existing ordinances.  

Finance:  A resolution was 

Happy New Year! As we head 
into 2019 the Village Views is ex-
cited to be celebrating fifty years of 
publication! Formed in 1969 as way 
to combat, or at least document ju-
venile delinquency in the village 
(not joking), we will use 2019 to 
look back at fifty years of news sto-
ries, police reports and spicy letters 
to the editor that have helped make 
the Village Views a lasting part of 
Terrace Park life. 

There’s a lot to get you caught 
up on this month including the 
results of the Dickinson’s Great 
Pumpkin Weight Guess and a re-
cap of a fabulous fundraiser for a 
beloved former teacher. There are 
submissions from our sixth grad-
ers this month, getting a glimpse 
into their views on Veteran’s Day 
and village life in general.  We are 

presented and passed to empower 
the chief fiscal officer to revise the 
2018 appropriations budget.  This 
resolution causes no increase in the 
Village’s budget.  A second resolu-
tion was presented and passed to 
adopt the final 2018-19 appropria-
tions.  This allows the Village to 
continue to operate after January 1, 
2019.  

Public Safety:  The final read-
ing was given to Ordinance 10-1, 
2018 amending the ordinances for 
the Village of Terrace Park to adopt 
Chapter 77 relating to under-speed, 
low-speed, and utility vehicles.  
The ordinance was passed and will 
become effective in 30 days or on 
January 11, 2019.  The Village’s 
website will have information on 
how to proceed with inspections 
and obtain the fee stickers.  Ques-
tions may be directed to Chief Hay-
how or the web site.  

With no continued or new 
business, the meeting was ad-
journed.  

also saying goodbye to a longtime 
resident with an interesting story. 
Remember that all of our stories 
are interesting so please keep your 
submissions coming on the births, 
deaths and marriages of current 
and former residents. 

Stay warm this month, and if 
you can, bundle up on a sunny day 
and head down to the Miami Grove 
Nature Preserve off Elm or Kroger 
Field, accessible through the far 
parking area at Drackett. These 
gorgeous natural spaces along the 
river are two highlights of Terrace 
Park’s location and a quiet winter 
day is a great time for a restoring 
walk along the Little Miami. Until 
next month I remain,

Your editor,
Steve Early 

Council Passes Ordinance Regulating Golf Carts Dear Neighbors,

DESSERT AUCTION
As the holiday events come to 

a close in December, we have much 
to be grateful for.  We had our big-
gest Dessert Auction to date, rais-
ing $35,000 with this event alone!  
From amazing vacation trips, to 
dinner events, local shopping trips, 
beautiful art, Tina Turner’s Christ-
mas Tree Skirt, and Kate Hudson’s 
famous cookies, this auction was 
full of the absolute best of the best!

THANK YOU to our commit-
tee chairs, Danielle Haugh, Hanna 
Minor, Amie Schumacher, and 
Katie Seward, and their committee 
who planned the event.  Thank you 
to the Schumacher’s for hosting, to 
Emily Parker and Chris Webster 
for the extraordinary entertain-
ment, and to Steve Early for be-
ing our awesome auctioneer.  You 
all completed our night!  And to 
many more volunteers behind the 
scenes—thank YOU!  

We couldn’t have done this 
without our sponsors:

CORPORATE: Amy Minor 
of Comey & Shepherd, Waterson-
Garner, The Richland Company, 
Greiwe Interiors, and Lace Bridal.

FOOD: The Birch, Dinner 
to Doorbells, Padrino, and Beth 
O’Leary Catering

Thank you! Thank you!

LUMINARIA AND LIGHT-
ING OF THE GREEN

Terrace Park’s annual Lumi-
naria and Lighting of the Green is 
a treasured holiday tradition, em-
braced by residents for more than 
a decade and serves as our neigh-
borhood’s kick-off to the holiday 
season. This year we had a record 
turnout and wonderful weather, 
too!  On this special evening, fami-
lies and neighbors from throughout 
the village lit luminarias outside 
their homes and walked to the Vil-
lage Green for carriage rides and 
caroling, cookies and hot choco-

late, time with Santa, and a special 
tree lighting ceremony with neigh-
bors.  The Luminaria and Lighting 
of the Green events raised $4400 
this year! 

We have many to thank for 
keeping the holidays magical in 
Terrace Park.  Our incredible spon-
sors include:

SILVER SPONSORS:  
- Ogle Annett of Coldwell 

Banker West Shell
- The Birch of Terrace Park

- Kayla Grimslid of Edward 
Jones

- Lehr’s Prime Market
- Mango Tree

BRONZE SPONSORS:
- Beck Tech: Innovation in all 

Dimensions
- Trevor Furbay Bespoke Tai-

lor
- Shelly Miller Reed and Amy 

Roe of Sibcy Cline
- Amy Minor of Comey & 

Kindervelt #76 Giving THANKS in the New Year!
Submitted by Amy Roe

Submitted by Evelyn Metze

Submitted by Patti Normile

We are holding our Annual 
Members Meeting on Sunday, 
January 13, 2019 at 4:00 pm in 
our office on the lower level of St. 
Thomas Church. Members are in-
vited to join us for a presentation 
of our budget, our annual elec-
tions, and news about our upcom-

This year we had a Veter-
ans Day assembly! It was really 
cool and was very sweet. We in-
vited many veterans around the 
neighborhood and were allowed 
to invite people from our family. 
My grandpa came and he was in 
Vietnam. A lot of people gave 
speeches from different grades. 
Fifth grade shared a poem and 
everyone else shared a little piece 

A recent article in the Vil-
lage Views is a sad one. Someone 
is vandalizing the beautification 
that the Terrace Park Garden Club 
brings to our village. Chances are 
the vandals are our kids.  They 
are ourkids whether we have 
young’uns under our roof or not.

Many years ago, way back 
in 2000, the Garden Club had set 
out hundreds of plants for their 
sale on the Village Green the 
next day. It was a lovely display. 
Our daughter, Christy, was home 
for graduate school. As she and 
I sat on our porch in the dark, 
four boys, probably junior high 
students, walked to the Village 
Green. It was easy to hear their 
conversation. Their intent was to 
trash the flats of flowers!

Christy whispered to me 

ing programs for 2019.
If you are not a member, we 

would like to welcome you to join 
us and support our work in pre-
serving Terrace Park’s historic 
legacy. It’s easy to join online or 
print out the mail-in form at tphis-
toricalsociety.org/membership.

they wrote. We had a special 
guest from Mariemont who was 
in 8th grade. She gave a speech 
about her dad who was deployed. 
The kindergarteners sang a song 
that was very cute. All the kids 
in sixth grade got to participate 
and write to veterans. Some of 
the veterans even wrote back!!!! 
Overall it was a great experience. 

something like, “If they do, I’ll 
take ‘em out!” [She had just been 
trained by the Marines in person-
al defense and was ready to use 
her skills to protect the plants.] 
Thankfully, that was not neces-
sary. The smallest boy of the four 
repeatedly said, “NO! We can’t do 
that!” The others argued for the 
destructive plan but he persisted. 
Eventually, his persistence pre-
vailed and the foursome moved 
along.

I never knew who the boys 
were but I will always remember 
the courage of the smallest guy to 
stand up to the others. Hopefully, 
kids and adults alike will speak 
out if they see others doing harm 
in the Village. One person can 
make a difference.

Historical Society Announces 
Annual Meeting

Veteran’s Day Remembered

The Power of One

The Sullivan Family

(Continuted on page 5)



2

Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 10 p.m. on Friday, Janu-
ary 11th. Please limit length 
to 350 words. Letters over 
350 words will be published 
as submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Designer: Ann Englehart

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date 
on submitted disks. Photographs 
and disks will not be returned. 
The deadline is Friday,   
January 11th at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$5 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

January 11th deadline:
The next deadline for Village 
Views is January 11th. All  
camera-ready ads and articles 
must be submitted by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promotions, 
awards, school activities, en-
gagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

(continued on page 6)

Children
Movers & Shakers — 10:30 a.m. 
& 1:30 p.m. Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for stories, 
songs, and dancing as they learn 
about the Library. 
Ages 1-4. 

Library Babies — 11:30 a.m. 
Wednesdays
Have fun, meet other parents and 
babies, and promote early literacy! 
Ages 6-18 months. 
Tales to Tails — 4 p.m. Thursday, 
Jan. 10
Read a story to Bonny the therapy 
dog. 
Ages 5-10.

Crafty Kids — 4 p.m. Thursday, 
Jan. 10
Make and take a fun craft.
Ages 5-10.

Family Pajama Storytime — 5:30 
p.m. Tuesday, Jan. 29
Enjoy stories, songs, and activities 
in your favorite jammies!
All ages welcome!

Teens 
Tween Hot Chocolate Book Club 
— 4 p.m. Tuesday, Jan. 15
We will discuss When You Reach 

Me by Rebecca 
Stead.
Ages 10-14. Registration required. 

Adults 
Which Craft? Needle Craft Club 
— 10:30 a.m. Saturdays, Jan. 5 & 
19
Stop by with your current work in 
progress for pointers or just to have 
fun with co-enthusiasts. Knitting, 
crochet, needlework — whatever 
you like to do. 

Get Organized! — 6:30 p.m. 
Monday, Jan. 14
Learn how to start your own Bullet 
Journal, a system that is part plan-
ner and part journal.

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thursday, 
Jan. 31
We will discuss Anna Karenina by 
Leo Tolstoy. Copies will be avail-
able at the branch.

Library hours are noon to 8 p.m. 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday; 
10 a.m.-6 p.m. Wednesday, Friday 
and Saturday; closed Tuesday, Jan. 
1, for New Year’s Day.
Mariemont Branch Library, 
3810 Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-
4467

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library - 
JanuaryYou couldn’t drive down Stan-

ton Avenue last October without 
spotting the enormous pumpkin 
at the Dickinson’s, on the corner 
of Stanton and Lexington.  A con-
test that was open to all Tpers was 
held to guess the weight of the 
pumpkin.  Guesses were submit-
ted in the form of a picture taken 
with the pumpkin and posted to 
Instagram at #tppumpkin. There 
were around 100 entries, which 
the Dickinsons hope to grow next 

year with a similar contest. The 
pumpkin ended up weighing in at a 
whopping 717 pounds!!!  The clos-
est guess was supplied by Talon 
Estepp (738 pounds), who is seen 
below standing tall on the pump-
kin. Talon took home a Graeter’s 
gift certificate, which he spent on 
pumpkin pie, pumpkin ice cream, 
and pumpkin cookies. The Village 
Views congratulates Talon on an 
excellent gourd estimate and a bril-
liant spending of the gift certificate!

It Was The Great Pumpkin,  
Terrace Park!

Hello Neighbors! 

I would like to introduce myself.
My name is Paula Fitzpatrick 
and I manage Salon 2200 located 
at 453 Main St. in downtown 
Milford.  I am a 20+ year hair-
stylist who would like to wel-
come you to our New Salon by 
offering a $10.00 off discount to 
anyone who mentions this ad.

You may book online at:
Paulaatsalon2200@vagaro.com
Or text or call (513) 295-6118

I look forward to meeting you!

Contest winner Talon Estepp, who was only 21 pounds off in his guess.

Harper Creighton atop the great pumpkin in what may be the cutest photo 
ever published in the Village Views.

Olive Webster of Floral Avenue takes in the view from atop the gourd.
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Submitted by Hester Sullivan

Photo submitted by Leanna Paz

January – Happy  Hot Tea 
Month! 

1 HAPPY NEW YEAR!
 
3 School Resumes

4 Trivia Day

6 Three Kings Day

8 Terrace Park Garden Club  
Meeting at Community Build-
ing at noon.  Refreshments and 
conversation until 12:30  Short 
business meeting followed by 
guest speaker Mychael Rumping 
speaking on Terrariums: A Little 
Ecosystem    

8 Mariemont Arts Association, 
7:30 p.m.

9 Kindervelt 76 monthly meet-
ing, 7:30 PM. Location tbd

11 MHS PTO Meeting, 8:45 p.m.

13 TP Democratic Club, 7:00PM 
Community Building

17 Ditch Your New Year’s Reso-
lutions Day

18 No School Mariemont 
Schools

20 Penguin Awareness Day

21 Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Day – no school

22 TPE Everybody Counts

24 Beer Can Appreciation Day

25 TPE Ohio Heroes (grades 3 
& 4), 9:45 a.m.

26 MHS Snowball Dance, 9 – 
midnight

28 Mariemont Boosters Meet-
ing, 7:30 p.m.

31 TPE Science Fair

Village Calendar 2018

Please e-mail Hester Sullivan at hestersullivan@me.com with calendar information.

Submitted by Nick Rucker

Hi, my name is Nick Rucker 
and I am a 6th grader at TPE and 
I would like to tell you about our 
Veteran’s Day assembly at school. 
I really liked how we celebrated 
the veterans however I did think 
it was sad to think about those 
brave soldiers and how they lost 
their lives for our country. Dur-
ing our assembly I had the honor 
to be a flag holder for the Ma-
rines Corps. I really liked to see 

the smiles on the peoples faces 
who where singing with happi-
ness instead of sadness. When I 
looked out to the crowd I could 
see many faces, some I knew and 
some I didn’t but they all served 
our country. I was proud of those 
who served and risked their lives 
for us. For those of you who are 
veterans reading this I would like 
to say “Thank you for keeping 
America safe.”

Veterans Day Ceremony  
Impacts Village Students

Let’s get together to review a proven marketing plan & get the positive results you are looking for!

Happy New Year!
Wishing you and your family a blessed 2019

filled with celebrations, good health and prosperity.
The spring market is just around the corner! Buying or selling, I’m ready to assist you with your real estate goals!
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Sixth graders making new friends 
at Camp Kern

Submitted by Laney Willett

In sixth grade we get to do a 
lot of fun stuff but one of my favor-
ites is when we do the experiment 
of the week. One of the experi-
ments we did was melting plastic. 
Mrs. Alexander took the chemi-
cal acetone and put it in a plas-
tic cup and the cup melted into a 
liquid. Then we tried a spoon. So 
that was my favorite experiment 

of the week. In the beginning of 
the school year the sixth graders 
got to go to Camp Kern. When I 
was at Camp Kern I got to do a 
lot of activities like gaga, swim-
ming, team building, soccer, and 
a lot of others. Another activity 
we get to do in sixth grade is that 
we get to watch CNN 10 which 
is news that is told in ten minutes 

but in a form that makes it easy 
for kids to understand. One of my 
favorite things that we got to have 
was field day. Terrace Park has a 
field day for the entire school but 
in sixth grade you get your own 
field with the sixth graders from 
Mariemont. I love being in sixth 
grade so far. These are some of 
the activities that we have done 
this year and there are lots more 
to come. 

Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  

condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  

swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  

Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770

Homeaway.com listing  

#177449

A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

Fun Things We Get To Do in Sixth Grade

Colorado Mountain 
Rental

Thinking about a vacation  

in the Rocky Mts. close to  

Rocky Mt. N.P., Winter Park, 

hiking & biking trails,  

wineries & breweries?

airbnb.com/rooms/17235692

Classified

CRS  •  ABR 
SenioR SAleS ViCe PReSident

 office  513-527-3060     
Cell   513-703-4858
ogleannett@realtor.com 
www.TeamAnnett.com

I N S I G H T   ’  S E R V I C E   ’  R E S U L T S

411 Terrace Place 
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

©2013 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the 
principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.  Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell 
Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. 

I N S I G H T   •   S E R V I C E   •   R E S U L T S

 
Blue Ash 3752 Chimney Hill Drive*
Columbia Twp 4167 Beech Street
Hyde Park 1311 Grace Avenue
Hyde Park 3548 Saybrook Avenue
Loveland 136 Hawks Ridge Circle
Madeira 6038 Arnett Street
Madeira 6032 Arnett Street
Mariemont 3764 Indianview Avenue
Mariemont 3809 Petoskey Ave., #2
Mason 3799 Brookhaven Court
Mason 3937 Granite Court
Miami Twp 5845 Irish Dude Drive
Miami Twp 1244 Rosetree Drive
Mt. Lookout 1119 Halpin Avenue
Norwood 2235 Drex Avenue
Oakley 3263 Berwyn Place
Oakley 2721 Minot Avenue
Symmes Twp  10042 Plantation Pointe Dr.
Terrace Park  106 Fieldstone Drive
Terrace Park 313 Harvard Avenue
Terrace Park 809 Indian Hill Road
Terrace Park 4 Kris Circle
Terrace Park 726 Myrtle Avenue
Terrace Park 205 Orchard Hill Lane
Terrace Park 306 Stanton Avenue
Terrace Park 5 Stoney Creek Drive
Terrace Park 128 Winding Brook Lane
Terrace Park 749 Wooster Pike
West Chester 5756 Zaring Drive 

*Listed and sold 

visit teamannett.com for virtual t ours!

Member of  Circle of  Excellence  
from 1997 through 2018

Presented with the West Shell Jr.  
Award & Beulah Mathys Award 
for exemplifying superior service, 

integrity and professionalism.

Top 1% of  Cincinnati agents

We would like to thank you 
for another successful year.

We look forward to  
providing quality service for  

all your real estate needs.

CRS, ABR

Office: 513-527-3060
Cell: 513-703-4858

Ogle.Annett@cbws.com
ogleannett.cbintouch.com

©2017 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act. Operated by a 
subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. Real estate agents affiliated with Coldwell Banker West 
Shell are independent contractor sales associates and are not employees of Coldwell Banker West Shell.

BEST WISHES FOR  
A PROSPEROUS  

NEW YEAR!
Homes SOLD by  

TEAM ANNETT 2018 
AREA ADDRESS
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(Continued from page 1)

Submitted by Will Stevens

Hi I’m Will Stevens and I am 
in 6th grade at Terrace Park Ele-
mentary. I moved to Terrace Park 
from New York City a little more 
than two years ago. I have noticed 
many differences in the two places 
that I have lived. For example, in 
New York City I lived in a apart-
ment with two bedrooms and two 
bathrooms. We had a bunk bed 
for me, my brother, and my sis-
ter, and a bed for my parents. In 
Terrace Park I have a house with 
five bedrooms and six bathrooms. 
I even have my own room!

There are many other ways 
Terrace Park is different from 
New York City though too. For 
example, in New York the public 
schools are labeled by numbers. 
Eg: PS. 22, or PS.121. Now my 
school is named for the neighbor-

Shepherd
- Eyecare on the Square
- Team Fitz Graphics
- Buskens
- Starbucks
- Bluford Jackson
- The Baca Family
- The Sullivan Family

Thank you to our gracious 
sponsors for making so much of 
this evening possible!  

Many thanks to our many 
VOLUNTEERS as well for help-
ing with the event:

* Mariemont High School 
Key Club

* Father Darren & St. Thomas
* Chief Jerry Hayhow and the 

Terrace Park Police
* Terrace Park EMS (and San-

ta’s exceptional ride)
* Lois Knox of the Terrace 

Park Garden Club and her husband 
Bob for decorating the gazebo

* Lighting of the Green & Lu-
minaria committees, led by our fan-
tastic chairs, Sarah Sullivan, Eliza-
beth Baca, Caroline Renneker, and 
Liz Carr

Special Congratulations to 
The Kost Family, who were our 
Luminaria Raffle Prize winners, 
winning the opportunity to lead 
our Christmas Tree Lighting count 
down. Jannah, Jonathan and their 
girls (Lauren, Jacquelyn, and Car-
men) are some of our newest neigh-
bors, moving to Terrace Park only 
five months ago. What a wonder-
ful way to welcome them into the 
neighborhood! 

HOLIDAY MAGIC
Ho! Ho! Ho!  Santa made 

some special visits to households in 
TP this year.  Our chairs, Kathryn 

hood I live in, and all my class-
mates live in this neighborhood 
too. Speaking of this neighbor-
hood, I’ve never been able to walk 
around somewhere with no adult 
supervision. I can bike or walk to 
friends houses by myself. I even 
walk myself to school! That is a 
very surreal experience for me.

In Terrace Park, my family 
owns three cars. In New York we 
only ever owned one. That was be-
cause parking was hard and garag-
es were super expensive. We also 
had public transportation like the 
bus or subway. We have an awe-
some dog named Lucky, and a bas-
ketball hoop in our driveway. My 
siblings even got a playset in our 
backyard. Of the two places I have 
lived, Terrace Park would probably 
be my favorite. I love it here.

Gall and Amy Tyson, along with 
their committee of elves made this 
event spectacular for all who expe-
rienced it.  Bringing in $920 over 
two days, Santa left behind some 
amazing keepsakes and even better 
lifelong family memories.  

It truly takes a village to 
pull off these spectacular holiday 
events!  Thank you again to the 
members of Kindervelt 76 and their 
families, as well!

AND OUR WHY…
Kindervelt raises critical 

funds for innovations that improve 
the lives of ill children. Currently, 
Kindervelt is focused on improv-
ing mental health outcomes for 

children in our community. Funds 
raised throughout the year support 
Kindervelt’s Psychiatric Emergen-
cy Assessment Center at Cincin-
nati Children’s.  This is a pioneer-
ing psychiatric emergency unit for 
youth brought to the hospital in 
mental crisis. Since its formation 
two years ago, it has already helped 
more than 16,000 local youth and 
their families. 

Our next regular meeting will 
be January 9th at 7:30 PM at an 
amazing location (TBD).  

Interested in learning more 
about KV #76?  Contact Amy Roe 
(amyhackettroe@yahoo.com).  
Like us on FaceBook “Kindervelt 
#76”.

Village Life is a Welcome 
Change

MLS Greater Cincy agents and co-agents ranking report sold and pending (01/01/12–12/13/18) 
MLS Greater Cincy sales stats (01/01/18–12/13/18). Agent photo courtesy of The Scout Guide, Cincinnati OH

AMY HACKETT ROE
(513) 379-5445

aroe@sibcycline.com

SHELLEY MILLER REED
(513) 476-8266

sreed@sibcycline.com

TOP AGENTS IN THE  
MARIEMONT SCHOOL DISTRICT

414 WESTERN AVENUE 215 RUGBY AVENUE

Call the Terrace Park Market Experts, Reed & Roe!

BE SOLD in 2019

330 HARVARD AVENUE 709 FRANKLIN AVENUE

739 INDIAN HILL ROAD 321 RUGBY AVENUE

819 LEXINGTON AVENUE 100 WAGON ROAD LANE

1 ELMWOOD LANE 625 MYRTLE AVE

We are Your Neighbors!

Kindervelt #76 Giving THANKS in the New Year! Police Report

Parents, either have your chil-
dren read the Village Views police 
reports or tell them that UDF is 
cracking down on shoplifters. For 
the third month in a row, UDF 
employees notified police of a ju-
venile theft offense. Even though 
the suspect went back to the store 
with a parent to apologize and pay 

for the stolen item, UDF request-
ed charges be filed. Sounds like 
they’ve had enough of the non-
sense.

A resident informed police 
that someone had attempted to 
break into his garage. The suspect 
ran away when the resident turned 
on the lights.

Submitted by Andrea Barter

Custom Home Building,
Remodeling, Renovation
 Property Management

www.drackettconstruction.com

614 Wooster Pike
Terrace Park, OH 45174
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A young tree damaged by a local buck. Protective cages help to ensure a 
forested village for the future.

Event co-chairs Bates Gall and 
Zach McClorey

Mrs. Concannon’s former students who attended the event.

The village uses cages to pro-
tect newly planted trees from deer 
damage. White-tailed bucks rub 
their antlers against young trees to 
remove the velvet that grows dur-
ing the summer and they prefer 
the 1-3” trunks of Terrace Park’s 
youngest trees which causes irrepa-
rable damage. Recently the arbor-

Back in late October when we 
decided to create Cakes for Jane, 
our expectations were simple.  We’d 
get some cakes and hopefully raise 
a couple thousand dollars for Mrs. 
Concannon.  Like everyone else, 
we were so sad to hear that she has 
ALS and just wanted to help.  What 
ended up happening was some-
thing completely different.  Our 
expectations were totally blown 
away! Our community stepped 
up in a way that created an event 
that we will never forget.  People 
donated wonderful cakes, desserts 
and other creative packages.  We 
had everything from cookies, pies 
and layer cakes to event tickets, gift 
certificates and hand-painted St. 
Nick shoes.  These donations were 
amazing, and we are so very thank-
ful to everyone who took time to do 
this for the event and us.  

The event would not have been 
as incredible without Mrs. Croll.  
She helped with the behind the 
scenes planning and making sure 
we had everything we needed for 
the event.  Mr. Zaya was the best 
auctioneer and was instrumental in 
how much money was raised.  Our 
friends who volunteered helped 
make the auction run smoothly.  
Because of Mrs. McNeil, we were 
treated to a performance from 
Tyshawn Colquitt from The Voice 
singing “I Will Rise Up”. There 
was a group photo of all Jane’s past 
students.  Our parents, as always, 
gave us support, assistance and 
love.  We could not have done this 
without them.

ist noticed five tree protectors were 
missing and three of the trees were 
already badly damaged. These pro-
tective cages were replaced and 
will be removed when appropriate. 
If you have a question, please call 
the Village Arborist at 513-675-
0024.

In the end, Cakes for Jane 
was SO successful.  We raised 
over $22,000 for Mrs. Concannon.  
While that amount is truly incred-
ible, it was everything else that 
made the event “successful” for 
us.  Seeing our neighbors, friends 
and community come together they 
way they did is something we’ll 
never forget.  As one person wrote 
on Facebook, “Cakes for Jane 
brought out the best in people”.  We 
got to see this firsthand and it made 
us truly thankful to live in Terrace 
Park.  

On behalf of our families and 
the Concannon family, thank you 
to everyone who supported Cakes 
for Jane!

Don’t Rage on the CageCakes For Jane – A Sweet Success

Untitled-1   1 12/13/18   5:44 PM

Submitted by Mark CastatorSubmitted by Bates Gall and Zach McClorey

NOW  OPEN!
WE  TEACH  GUITAR,  BASS,  
KEYS,  VOCALS  AND  DRUMS
CALL  NOW  OR  GO  ONLINE  TO  BOOK  
YOUR  FREE  TRIAL  LESSON  TODAY!

6710  MADISON  RD  *  586-ROCK  (7625)
CINCINNATI.SCHOOLOFROCK.COM
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Lynn Nelson standing with one of the famed Robinson elephants in Ter-
race Park, 1930s.

Love God. Love Your NeiGhbor. ChaNGe the WorLd.

100 Miami Avenue • Terrace Park, Ohio  •  513.831.2052  •  For more information, visit our website at: www.stthomasepiscopal.org  

Over 60 Years of Quality Education.

Sunday ServiceS Sunday School (childcare provided)

Holy Eucharist (Rite I): 8:00 a.m. Adult Bible Study: 9:15 a.m.
Choral Eucharist (Rite II): 10:15 a.m. Pre-K—6th: 10:00 a.m.
Evening Prayer: 5:00 p.m. (1st & 3rd Sundays) Youth Group: 11:30 a.m.
(Bach Vespers—1st Sundays • Taizé—3rd Sundays) ThurSdayS:
 Youth: 5:30 p.m., Adults: 6:00 p.m.

Registration for 2019-2020 School Year begins 
January 1, 2019. Priority Registration closes 
January 30, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. Forms available 
at www.stthomasnurseryschool.wordpress.com.

Midwinter Festival
2019

recital: erik anderson, cello

Friday, January 4, 2019 • 7:30 p.m.
Tickets: $15

Bach vespers

Sunday, January 6, 2019 • 5:00 p.m.

recital: the B.e.s.t. Young artists

Friday, February 1, 2019 • 7:30 p.m.
Tickets: $15

Bach eucharist

Sunday, February 3, 2019 • 10:15 a.m.

the Bach enseMBle oF st. thoMas

 Thank You 
for  helping us  raise 

$35,000 
at  the  Kindervelt #76

ANNUAL DESSERT
AUCTION FUNDRAISER

CORPORATE
Amy Minor, Comey & Shepherd

WatersonGarner
The Richland Company

Greiwe Interiors
Lace Bridal

FOOD
The Birch

Dinner To Doorbells
Padrino

Beth O’Leary Catering

Thank You To Our Sponsors

Births, Deaths & Marriages
PASSED AWAY- Marilyn 

(“Lynn”) Nelson (nee Cones), 
longtime resident of Terrace Park, 
preceded in death by her beloved 
husband, Albert Nelson. Devoted 
mother of Holly (Nelson) Pur-
cell of Yale Avenue and Thomas 
(“Tiger”) Nelson of Home Street, 
Mother-in-law of Dennis Purcell 
and Jean Marie Nelson. Grand-
mother of Erin, Stacy, Hillary and 
Tim Purcell, and Rachel and Mac 
Nelson - they were the light of her 
life. Surrounded by her children, 
Lynn passed very peacefully on 
Thursday December 13th, 2018 at 
the age of 87. Al & Lynn moved to 
Terrace Park in 1973, renting 711 
Stanton from Harry Eveland who 
owned all of Princeton, Franklin, 
Poplar and the western end of Stan-
ton. Because the Nelsons had been 
such excellent tenants, Harry Eve-
land sold them a lot around the cor-
ner at 735 Franklin where, in 1976, 
they built the lovely home that 
stands today. Lynn was very active 
in the village during her decades in 
Terrace Park. She volunteered as a 
reporter for the Village Views and 
the Nelsons were lifetime mem-
bers of the Terrace Park Historical 
Society. Lynn was also very ac-

tive with the Garden Club, serv-
ing as President from 1979-1981. 
Interestingly, Lynn was perhaps 
the last living link between Ter-
race Park and the Robinson Circus. 
Her aunt was caretaker for Leonora 
Robinson, the last of the family to 
live at the old winter quarters here 
in Terrace Park. As a child Lynn 
would often visit the Circus House 
and she eventually inherited many 
original circus costumes and fam-
ily belongings from the Robinsons 
that are now in the archives of the 
Terrace Park Historical Society. 
Scores of village children learned 
the exciting history of the circus 
in Terrace Park through Lynn’s 
classroom presentations at the el-
ementary school through the years.  

She leaves her dear brother, James 
Cones, and many extended family 
and friends. A service was held on 
Friday the 21st at Armstrong Cha-
pel. In lieu of flowers, as a lifelong 
gardener, memorials may be made 
to The Terrace Park Garden Club 
or The Civic Garden Center of Cin-
cinnati.
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